ST FRANCIS BAY BRIDGE CLUB
Minutes of the committee held on

Thursday 8 December 2016 at the Heritage Centre at 11h00

1.
Geoff welcomed the committee all of whom were present making special mention of our new members, Rose Bruins, Jane Fitchet and Jenny Schulze.He introduced them to general duties of committee members and annual functions.
Geoff will make a schedule of duties.
2.
The minutes of 20 October 2016 were confirmed
3. 
Matters Arising:

a)   
Fellowship Award -- There was no award this year as the 
specific criteria can no longer be met. It has not been 
resolved whether or not to present this award and if so 
what the new criteria 
should be.

b)  
 H.C Cupboards have been made and installed by Geoff. 
They can house 30 suitcases.

A board is supplied on top of the cupboards to be used on 
top of two tables for the use of the Dealing Machine.
c)     
Dealing Plan -- Dealing will take place at the Heritage 
Centre every 3 weeks by 3 people at a time.


Training by Geoff for those new on the committee to 
take place 
on Monday 12 December at the Heritage 
Centre at 9hr00. Rose, Jane, Melanie and Jenny to 
attend.



Tips on dealing technique from Roger:



1) Keep 2 decks in hopper at a time to give weight


2) Lift Flap Plate to take cards out.

       

Geoff will make a schedule for dealing
d) 
Warwick Wealth: A meeting will be arranged to meet with them 
next year. They have offered to donate R3500 to the Club in return for advertising.
This proposal was discussed in principle.  A suggestion was made by Jenny that they advertise at our tournament for three days @ R3500 per day,

John opposed this as it may offend The Links.  It was agreed that any such proposals should be discussed with Jeff Clause at The Links prior to our decision to take up the offer by Warwick Wealth.
It was confirmed that contact details of members are private to the club and cannot be given out to anyone else.
4.
Financial Signatories:

At present there are 3 signatories: Judy Beck, Roger Lea and Theonie Kirton. With Judy and Theonie’s retirement Jane Fitchet, the new treasurer and Geoff Ellis will be the new signatories.
Geoff will make an appointment in the new  year with the manager at FNB St Francis Bay for a meeting of all the signatories to enable the new signatories to take over.

Geoff thanked Jane for volunteering as the new treasurer. 
Melanie to send a list of Members to Jane.

5.
AGM Report Back


2 Sections on Mondays -- It was agreed that this is a good idea 
but there are drawbacks.

It is essential to have full tables. It is difficult to do the computer 
work for 2 sections at 1.30pm when everyone is ready to start 
play. The computer takes at least 5 minutes to programme

It was suggested that all players must arrive by 1.20 on the 
computer 
clock. This will enable the 2 sections to be entered 
on the computer and play can start at 1.30 pm. Late comers 
will only be allowed to play at the discretion of the TO and 
TD.

Geoff will discuss this with the TD’s and report back.

   
 Cash.Jane questioned the reason for collecting cash at the tables. It was explained that experience had proved this to be the most efficient way. With the cost now @ R25 per person is R100 per table playing fee plus extra for nonmembers.  Names of players are recorded on Bridge Mates.
6.
Annual Tournament  

Dates: 13 – 15 May 2017

Geoff will put down ideas and discuss at next meeting


Bookings: Roger and Geoff in charge. Already full. In January a 
circular will be sent to those wanting to play.

7.
Portfolios


Geoff thanked Rose and Jenny for volunteering for their 
portfolios


Venues:  John, Jenny and Jane


Checking on and liaising with The Links, St Francis Bay Golf 
Club and Heritage Centre

Teas: Jenny would like to liase with Eileen re eats.

Partners: Melanie, Rose and  Jenny 

Melanie to meet with Rose and Jenny to download mailing list 
of members.


Scoring   Roger, John and Geoff


Dealing: Roger and Geoff and helpers ( Geoff will schedule)


Tournaments


Teams          Geoff, Roger, Jane

Charity         Melanie and Rose


Christmas     John and Jenny


Inter City:     Eileen/Geoff

8.
Organizers and Directors

 Geoff and John

9.
Diary

Geoff to publish early January

10.
Website: 

It is felt that generally more use should be made of our website 
and 
members should be encouraged to visit it for information.

a) Update  Judy and Harry Voerman eg checking on number of hits

b)  Posting of results
Roger and Geoff

c)  Posting of news  Melanie eg Birthdays and special achievements of members
 

d)  Directors  John, Geoff   to meet and allocate out

e)  Diary  Melanie and Geoff  send out notices  




It could be used for advertising eg a picture of The Links instead 
of the sea.
11.
General


a)  The Links



Feedback on Christmas Lunch:  John reported that 


Eugenie and staff were very helpful and the 




service and food were good.

 
Gratuity for Staff:  R5 per head was included in price of 

lunch ticket amounting to R800.00.  It was agreed that an 

additional 
R400 be given to the Links staff for service 


rendered at the Christmas lunch.

 



John personally thanked Jeff Clause as did Geoff.



We agreed that using the Links is an asset to the Club.  

b)  
 Cell Phones    Geoff will send out a notice reminding 


members to put their cell phones on silent. The 

  

penalty will be deduction of points 


c)    
Patricia Tandi  Domestic Helper at the Heritage Centre .


      
 It was agreed to raise her salary to R100 per day


d)   
 Security Door at HC will be installed at the bottom of the 

stairs at a cost of R2000



Meeting ended at 1.05pm
